
30. November 2023 
 
Dear Prof. Pfahl, 
 
Thank you for your suggestions. I have now updated the author contributions and 
turned the Appendix into a Supplement. Thus, the manuscript is now shorter. 
 
I sincerely thank you for your letter and for handling this manuscript. 
 
Best wishes, 
Marilena 
 


